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Annual Undy Sunday August 14 and August 21

It is back to school time for Lee 
County public schools Monday, 
August 8, while Collier County 

students will return to school 
Monday, August 22. With this in 
mind, Catholic Charities of Collier 
County is once again sponsoring 
Undy Sunday the weekends of 
August 14 and August 21. 

“We have been informed by school 
staff sources that a surprising 
number of children lack decent, 
or sometimes any, underwear. 
Therefore, we ask you to please 
bring new underwear (and socks) 
sizes 6 through 12 to church, the 
weekends of August 14 and August 
21 to give youngsters a decent 
start in their school year,” John 
Fitzgerald, Catholic Charities co-
chair, said.

This is the 15th annual event.  
Since the initial Undy Sunday in 
1997, the number of participating 
churches has more than doubled.  
Approximately 650,000 
undergarments have been given to 

disadvantaged children in Collier 
County during the past 14 years.

As mentioned in Scott’s Corner last 
week, “It is hard to imagine these 
children doing without such basic 
necessities as clean underwear and 
socks; however, the fact is that 
this situation is all too prevalent 
throughout Collier County.  The 
good news is that this is a program 
in which everyone can participate.” 

For example, a little girls combo 
pack (9 pairs of underwear and 
6 pairs of socks) costs as little as 
$10.50 at Wal-Mart (at the corner 
of US-41 and 111th Avenue North). 

Please look for the Undy Sunday 
boxes in the narthex of the church 
on the weekends of August 14 
and August 21. Catholic Charities 
volunteers will pick up from all 
churches and see that the items 
get to the schools for proper 
distribution to needy children of 
Collier County.

Cash donations will also be 

accepted to purchase additional 
underwear and socks or to meet 
other needs of children, such as 
backpacks and school supplies. For 

 “…a surprising number of children 
lack decent, or sometimes any, 
underwear.”
— John Fitzgerald,                                    
Catholic Charities co-chair

cash donations, please make checks 
payable to Catholic Charities – 
Undy Sunday.

“Last year more than 40 churches 
and synagogues took part, with 
wonderful results for needy 
children,” Fitzgerald said. “It 
may be difficult for some in 
Collier County to believe that 
hundreds of children here are in 
need of underwear and socks. To 
be convinced, speak with school 
personnel, staff at Youth Haven, 
the Shelter for Abused Women & 
Children or the like. Your eyes will 
be opened.”
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Mass for Deceased (+) and Special Intentions	  Requested by	

August 6, 2011	 Saturday	 	
	 8:00	 AM	 +	 Anna Bottiroli	 Lili Pooler

Vigil Services	 	 	
	 3:00	 PM	 +	 George Axberg	 Janet D’Addario
	 5:00	 PM	 +	 Patricia Curcio	 Husband & Family

August 7, 2011 	 Sunday	  	 	
	 7:00	 AM	 +	 Thomas S. Riley	 Esther Riley
	 9:00	 AM	 	 Russell Thomas	 The Paddick Family
      	 11:00	 AM	 	 For Our Parishioners	 	 	 	 	
	 1:00	 PM	 +	 Rita K. Miksovsky	 Paul & Mary Wondrasch
        5:00 	 PM	 	 Paul Grip	 Jim & Jeanne McQuillen

August 8, 2011	 Monday	 	 	
	 8:30	 AM	 +	 Cecilia & William Schultz	 Joanie Schultz

 August 9, 2011 	 Tuesday	
	 8:30	 AM	  +	 Joseph Cal	 His Family	

August 10, 2011 	 Wednesday	 	 	
	 8:30	 AM	 +	 John Murphy	 Family

August 11, 2011 	 Thursday	 	 	 	
	 8:30	 AM	 +	 Irene Smentek	 Family	

August 12, 2011 	 Friday	 	 	
	 8:30	 AM	 +	 Bob Graffy	 Edwin Langhenry

August 13, 2011	 Saturday	 	
	 8:00	 AM	 +	 Rev. Al McPartland	 Kathleen Ahern

Vigil Services	 	 	
	 3:00	 PM	 +	 Joseph DeFeo	 Tony & Sylvia DeFeo
	 5:00	 PM	 +	 Rev. Al McPartland	 Peggy Buckley

August 14, 2011 	 Sunday	  	 	
	 7:00	 AM	 +	 Peter DeFrancesca	 Peter DeFrancesca, Jr.	
	 9:00	 AM	 +	 Felicia Nicoletta	 The Nicoletta Family
        11:00	 AM	 	 For Our Parishioners	 	 	 	 	
	 1:00	 PM	 +	 John P. Connoly	 Connoly Family
      	 5:00 	 PM	 +	 Frank & Elizabeth Galeana	 Sylvie & Scott Doan	
	
	

SPECIAL OBSERVANCES AND
READINGS FOR THE WEEK

Saturday, August 6, 2011
The Transfiguration of the Lord
Dn 7:9-10, 13-14; 2 Pt 1:16-19; Mt 17:1-9

Vigil Services
1 Kgs 19:9a, 11-13a; Ps 85; Rom 9:1-5;
Mt 14:22-33

Sunday, August 7, 2011
Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time
1 Kgs 19:9a, 11-13a; Ps 85; Rom 9:1-5;
Mt 14:22-33

Monday, August 8, 2011
St. Dominic
Dt 10:12-22; Mt 17:22-27

Tuesday, August 9, 2011
St. Teresa Benedicta of the Cross
(Edith Stein)
Dt 31:1-8; Mt 18:1-5, 10, 12-14

Wednesday, August 10, 2011
St. Lawrence
2 Cor 9:6-10; Jn 12:24-26

Thursday, August 11, 2011
St. Clare
Jos 3:7-10a, 11, 13-17; Mt 18:21 — 19:1
  
Friday, August 12, 2011
St. Jane Frances de Chantal
Jos 24:1-13; Mt 19:3-12

Saturday, August 13, 2011
Ss. Pontian and Hippolytus;
Blessed Virgin Mary
Jos 24:14-29; Mt 19:13-15

Vigil Services
Is 56:1, 6-7; Ps 67; Rom 11:13-15,       
29-32; Mt 15:21-28

Sunday, August 14, 2011
Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Is 56:1, 6-7; Ps 67; Rom 11:13-15,       
29-32; Mt 15:21-28

This Week’s Mass & Ligurgy Schedule…

Homebound: Eucharistic Ministers are available at any time to bring 
Holy Communion to the homebound. Contact Lou Altieri, 450.6004
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Our Mission is to provide information and support to 
grandparents that feel alienated and/or estranged from access to 
their grandchildren.
Too many grandparents are walking around our community 
needing help to cope with grandparent alienation issues. Too 
many parents deny access or severely limit access to the 
grandchildren. This occurs even when a meaningful relationship 
between the grandparent and grandchild has already been formed.   
It is like being amputated from their grandparents. There is no 
socio-economic group unprotected from such devastation.  

The dynamics of a family can be torn apart by selfish choices 
made by adult children. This can cause a separation in the family 
that separates grandchildren from grandparents. Some damage 
can take years to repair; sometimes it never gets repaired.  Now 
there is finally a group where a discussion can happen about 
family dynamics, support and direction shared. The group, 
Alienated Grandparents Anonymous (AGA), will have its first 
meeting at St. John the Evangelist September 15 at 7:00 p.m.

This alienation is a very serious problem of the baby boom 
generation which needs to be addressed. These grandparents need 
to know they are not suffering alone. AGA will bring awareness 
to this issue which faces our grandchildren and is tormenting our 
grandparents.  

If death takes a grandparent from a grandchild that is a tragedy. 
But if family’s bickering and vindictiveness deny a child the love 
of a grandparent, that’s a shame.  

Grandparents are an intricate part of raising and loving our young 
ones unconditionally and preparing them for society. They can 

serve as outstanding role models, especially if there is chaos in 
their home.  Unhealthy minds in a family create chaos.  How 
many thousands of grandchildren are entangled in inter-family 
disputes? 

Grandparents provide a balance in grandchildren’s lives that 
no one else can replicate.  Studies have shown that multi-
generational contact between children and their grandparents 
provides a special unconditional love and nurturing which is 
healthy for children.  

Alienation often begins with the undermining daughter-in-law.  
These children are being withheld with little or no provocation.  
Grandparents are made to feel uncomfortable when they attempt 
to visit. Withholders make the visiting difficult or embarrassing 
for the grandparents. The deliberate misunderstandings about 
timing of the grandparents’ visits are common.  During visits, 
the parents often exert some kind of negative pressure on the 
situation, making the children feel strange about being friendly 
toward their grandparents.

So many grandchildren are not allowed to reveal their true 
feelings about their grandparents to their parents.  They are 
forced to go emotionally underground.  

AGA will focus on the struggle so many grandparents have in 
being part of their grandchildren’s lives.  Grandparents who 
attend will remain anonymous so that everyone will feel free 
to openly share their feelings and perceptions.  Each meeting 
will be led by one of our Board of Consultants who form our 
Steering Committee.  We intend to offer support, understanding 
and help to validate the feelings of those dealing with this issue.  
There will be discussions on ways to diffuse the situation with 

the parents.  AGA will provide 
an exchange of information, 
a sharing of experiences, and 
work toward bringing alienated 
grandparents and grandchildren 
together.  

Please visit us at our website:  
aga-fl.org  and share it with 
those in need. Questions may be 
directed to  our email at aga_fl@
yahoo.com 

Dates and Times of Meeting:  
First Thursdays at 1:00 p.m. 
and on the third Thursdays at 
7:00 p.m. (beginning Thursday 
evening September 15)
Meeting Room:  PLC, rooms 1 
and 2

Bridging Gap Goal of Alienated Grandparents Anonymous  

article submitted by                
Suzanne Baines,

Founder Coordinator of 
Alienated Grandparents 

Anonymous
 

RCIA 
Is something lacking in your life? 

Do you want true happiness? 

Are you ready to put Christ in your life? 

Do you need spiritual growth? 

Do you want to renew your faith 
journey? 

Are you returning to the church? 

Are you seeking the Sacraments of 
Initiation? 

Do you know your faith? 

CLASSES START SEPTEMBER 22, 2011 

For more information, please contact 
Margie Lynch at 239-514-2927 or email 
us at RCIA@saintjohntheevangelist.com. 
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Fr. Len Gioeli   	 Associate
Fr. Thomas Kelly	 Associate
Fr. George Hazler	 Retired
Deacon Hal Brenner
Deacon Rob Chalhoub
Deacon Frank Paniccia 
Deacon Al Groh

Parish Clergy

Fr. John J. Ludden, Pastor

Contact Information

Business Office is located in the 
PLC (behind the Church)

All Administrative Staff  
239.566.8740

General Manager 
Scott Schlossberg: 566.1678

Fax: 239.325.2100

Administrative Assistant & Records  
Melanie Harrison: Ext. 127

Secretary to the Pastor 
Natalie Campbell: Ext. 134

Pastoral Musician and Liturgist 
Tom Oram: Ext. 179

Choir Director 
Ellie VanderMeuse: 682.5609

Sacristan
Lorna Woonsam: Ext. 133

Communications 
Kathy Sims: Ext. 128

Memorial Garden
Scott Schlossberg: Ext. 114

Religious Boutique 
Marianne Brooks: 591.4668

Nursery (Infant thru Pre-K) 
Kelly Marie Heslin: 514.2937

Education Staff 
Director of Faith Formation
Margie Lynch: 514.2927

Administrative Assistant to the
Director of Faith Formation 
Tiffany Moody: 514.2927

Director of Youth Ministry 
Brendan Budlong: 566.8740 Ext. 177

Director of RCIA
Margie Lynch: 514.2927

Family Ministry 
Charlene Youngs: 566.8740 Ext: 123

email staff members at:                                                         
info@SaintJohntheevangelist.com

St. John the Evangelist Catholic Church 
625 111th Avenue North 
Naples, FL 34108

Phone: 239.566.8740
Fax: 239.566.9117
www.SaintJohnTheEvangelist.com

Administrative Office Hours are: 
Monday - Friday 
8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.
(Office closed Noon - 1 p.m.)

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Saturday 8:30 a.m. and 2:00 p.m. 
    (until all are heard)

Mass Schedule

Daily Mass: 
Monday-Friday  
8:30 a.m. 
Saturday - 8:00 a.m.                      

Saturday Vigil Masses:
3:00 p.m. and 5:00 p.m.                                                    

Sunday Mases:                                                   
7:00 a.m.,  9:00 a.m., 
11:00 a.m. & 1:00 p.m.                                      

Contemporary Sunday Mass:               
5:00 p.m.

For Our Records
We need your help to keep our records current. 
If there are any births, deaths, marriages, 
moves, etc. in your family, please notify the 
front office at  239.566.8740 or email: info@
saintjohntheevanglist.com
Thank you!

Bulletin Submission
Please submit all ordinary time submission 
requests by Thursday at 10:00  a.m. 10 
days prior to the Sunday publication you 
are requesting. You can e-mail: kathys@
saintjohntheevangelist.com or drop your 
submission off in the parish office. 

Sacraments of the Church

Sacrament of Baptism
The Diocese requires that parents 
seeking baptism for their child attend a 
baptism preparation class.  To schedule a 
baptism class, parents must be registered 
practicing members of St. John’s for a 
minimum of two months.  Classes are 
offered once a month and baptisms are 
celebrated on the first and third Sundays 
of each month after the 1:00 p.m. Mass. 
Please call the parish office to register for 
a class. Upon completion of the class and 
fulfillment of the godparent requirements, 
parents may schedule a baptism date. 

Sacrament of Matrimony 
Those who wish to be married in our 
parish must complete the Marriage 
Preparation Program. The Diocese 
requires a six month notice. 

Anointing of the Sick/Funeral 
Arrangements 
Call the parish office 566.8740. If the 
office is closed the answering machine 
will provide an emergency phone number 
for you to reach a priest.

Mass Cards
Selections of cards are 
available in the parish office. 
Mass Intentions
We are currently accepting 
intentions for 2011 & 2012. 

Altar Flowers and/or Host  & Wine 
We have 2011 & 2012 availability. 
Call or visit the office to offer 
the wine and host and/or the altar 
flowers in memory or in honor of 
your loved ones.

Parish Information…

Mission Statement

The spirit-filled community of St. John the Evangelist is 
committed to following the teachings of Jesus Christ and 
the Catholic Church through stewardship and serving its 

parishioners, the community and those most in need.
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Faith Formation Department 
Margie Lynch, Director of Faith Formation  ·  Tiffany Moody, Administrative Assistant 

Phone:  239.514.2927 ·  Fax:  239.566.9117·  Email:  Faithformation@saintjohntheevangelist.com 
 

Registration for 2011-2012 Faith Formation Program is now Open! 
Deadline: August 31, 2011 

 
1. Our Faith Formation Program is open to all children of our parish.  If you are not a member of our parish, 
please complete a separate Family Parish Registration Form.  Family Parish Registration Forms must be completed 

and submitted to the Faith Formation office located in the Claussen Family Center prior to registering your child in the 
program.  Parish registration forms can be found online or in our parish office. 

 
2. Please complete a separate Faith Formation Registration Form for each of your children.  Along with each 
child’s registration form, please include a copy of their Baptismal Certificate as well as any and all applicable 

fees.  Please note when completing medical release form the form must be notarized.   
Incomplete registration forms will not be accepted! 

 
3. Registration deadline is August 31, 2011.  Mail or drop off your completed Faith Formation Registration Form 

to the Faith Formation office located in the Claussen Family Center Monday – Friday 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Please 
make all checks payable to Saint John the Evangelist Catholic Church and include each individual child’s name on the 

memo line. 
 

Faith Formation students are now on Summer Break! 
Faith Formation classes will resume Sunday, September 11, 2011 and Wednesday, September 14, 2011 

 
 

 
 

Due to a growing Faith Formation Program, we are in need of additional catechists and aides.  If you feel called to this 
ministry of working with God’s children, please contact Margie Lynch, Director of Faith Formation at 239.514.2927, or 

email Faithformation@saintjohntheevangelist.com. 
 

         RCIA Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 
 

We are presently accepting names for September 2011.  For more information:  
Please call Margie Lynch, Director of RCIA, at 239.514.2927, or email RCIA@saintjohntheevangelist.com 

Faith Formation Department
Margie Lynch, Director of Faith Formation  •  Tiffany Moody, Administrative Assistant

Phone:  239.514.2927  •  Fax:  239.566.9117
Email: Faithformation@saintjohntheevangelist.com

Welcome to 
our family
Abbate Family                                                                                       
Baier Family                                                                                                          
Beaudet Family
Bode Family
Boucher Family
Bullock Family
Butler Family
Coffey Family
Dagher Family
Dentino Family
Derter Family
Donaghy Family
Garthoeffner Family 
Harts Family
Helm Family
Hinkle Family
Greco Family
Hayes Family
Kahaly Family
Keating Family
Kirk Family
LasproGata Family
Lee Family
Marinelli Family
Myers Family
Nicoletta Family
Norris Family
Nunez Family
Ordinola Family
Petersen Family
Quinn Family
Radcliffe Family
Pryor Family
Senatore Family
Shea Family
Sheppard Family
Soriano Family

Prayer for Protection from Hurricanes
God, our Father, Creator of the Universe, You have set the earth on its foundation and 
all the elements of nature obey Your command. 

We humbly beseech You to keep us safe from all dangers and calm the storms which 
may threaten us. May we be secure in Your loving protection and serve You always 
with grateful hearts. 

We ask this through Jesus Christ, Your Son, Who lives and reigns with you and the 
Holy Spirit, one God, forever and ever.  Amen.
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Please pray for our loved ones who 
are serving in the military: 
Bradley N. Chartier                            
U.S. Army 

Sgt. Chris Counts
U.S. Marine Corp 

BU3 Charlie Davidson
U.S. Navy

PFC Anthony J. Diamante 
U.S. Army, serving in Ft Bragg, N.C

Joshua Emmons 
U.S. Air Force

Lt. Joseph Gilig 
1st Marine Division * LAV Recon 

Ssgt. Patrick H. Hammer 
U.S.Marine Corp * LAV Recon

Spec. Adam C. Janes 
U.S.  Army, Ft. Bragg, NC

Lt. John Meyers
U.S. Army

Lt. Col. David McNulty 
U.S.Air Force, (Serving in Afghanistan)

LCpl. Randy A. Novak (USMC)

PFC. Ryan D. Novak (USMC)

Capt. Daniel Palmer 
U.S. Army, (Serving in Afghanistan)

Lt. John Palmer
U.S.  Army, (Serving in Afghanistan)

Lt. Martin Palmer 
U.S.  Army, (Serving in Afghanistan)

Capt. Oliver Schrang 
U.S.  Army 

Lt. Joseph Schafer
U.S.  Army, (Serving in Afghanistan)

Houng Tran
U.S.  Army

IT2 Jason E. Tydingco (USN)
Deployed on US.S. Boxer

THROUGH THE DARKNESS 
BRING US TO THE LIGHT

To submit a two-week prayer request call 566.8740, 
email: info@saintjohntheevangelist.com, 

or complete the form below and return it to the parish office.

Please add to the PRAYER LIST

Name_____________________________________________________________________________

Requested by______________________________________________________________________

Your Phone Number____________________________________Date________________________

Please print first and last name

We remember those who have died recently, especially:
Beatrice Borowski, Phyllis Linzalone and Joseph Mullaney

May they rest in eternal peace. 

Centering Prayer
The Centering Prayer group meets weekly 
on Mondays at 5:30 p.m. in room 15 of the 
Claussen Center. On Tuesday mornings, The 
Centering Prayer group will meet in the Parish 
Library after the 8:30 Mass (9:15.) Everyone is 
welcome. Vincent Cinque: 566.2937

Prayer Groups                Divine Will Prayer Group
Fridays at 9:45 a.m.: The Divine Will 
Prayer Group studies living the “Our Father” 
through the writings of Venerable Louisa 
Piccarreta. We meet in the Claussen Center. 
Please join us. Linda Reilly: 821.8982

Liturgy of the Hours
Members of the third order of our Lady of 
Mt. Carmel Lay Carmelites pray the Liturgy 
of the Hours after the 8:30 a.m. Mass.

Jacob Andrew
Makayla Basile
Dick Becker 
Douglas Becker 
Linda Berry
Robet Brassil
Matt Brown
Christine Cassara
James Castaldi
Vivian Clements
Jordan Cole
Patricia Brady Convery
Robert Cuellar
Tanya Cuellar
Marigo Pappas-Daley
Owen Destino
Donna DiMaggio
Dee Donnelly
Carl Edwards
Marcie Erickson
Elsa Everstijn
William Farhet
Donna Flynn
Bob Garbinsky
Jackie Gibson
Matt, Laura, Leo & Lola Grabinski
Jerilyn Guise
Raymond H.
Michael Hanrahan 

Maryann Hart
Thomas Hartsell
Mary Haynes
Joe Hilberg
Scott Hoban
Mary Charlotte Hollohan
Don and Julie Howley
Val Hunt
Mario Incatasciato
Fr. John & the Mission Team
Cade Joslin
Ann Kerns
Matt Koswenda and Family
Emil Liberatore
Shirley Lisk 
Ruth Lisser
Deacon Norman LaLone
Peggy Marino
Brad Martin
Jeanne Majeske
Mary Jane
Barbara A. Matyas
Bruce Metcalf
Colleen McIntosh
Alex Moody
Rev. Richard Mueller
Marjorie Nelson
Peter Nicoletta
Roger Oberg

Janice O’Connor
Tyler Ostos
Paticia Palumbo
Maryla Panagos
Marigo Pappas-Daley
Dolly Parker
Joe ohrer
Angela Preuss
Alex Primrose
Alicia Rodriquez
Judy Roth
Mary Seegar
Patricia Shannahan
Leonard Sbrocco
Jean Smith
Jeffrey Smith
Jeanne Snodgress
Allan Stencil
Andrew and Christian Suarez
Theresa
Marie Trucco
Conchita Turros
Raymond Vasko
Pat & Eloisa Velasquez  
Carmella Weeks
Rodger Welker DDS
Billie Ray Whitlow
Tom Wood

Let us pray for the sick of the parish, especially:

PRAYER LIST

Pray The Rosary & The Chaplet 
of Divine Mercy
We pray every morning in the Church except 
Sunday. We begin at 7:45 a.m. and end just 
before the  8:30 Mass.  Please join us. (We have 
printed guides with the prayers available.)

St. John Prayer Group
St. John prayer group meets Wednesday 
mornings after the 8:30 a.m. Mass. Linda 
Reilly: 821.8982

Let Us Pray…
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First Annual Parish Winter Cruise 
January 21, 2012 –January 28, 2012 

Join Father John Ludden and your fellow St. John the Evangelist parishioners 
on a 7-day fun and sun vacation to the western Caribbean. 

Forget the cold and snow. Forget rain and clouds. Sail with us to a place where 
the sun most always shines, the breeze is gentle, and the air is always warm! 

Your cruise will start in Ft. Lauderdale and visit Grand Cayman, Roatan  
Honduras, Belize City, Cozumel Mexico, and return to Ft. Lauderdale. 

Cruise fares start at $840.00 pp and include all port charges, taxes, and      
transfers.  With a deal like that, how can you lose??            

 

CRUISE DETAILS 
 Crown Princess; Jan 21-28 2012 
 Private Masses With Father John 
 Cruise fare, taxes, port charges, and transfers 

included in quoted price 
 Motor Coach transfers from St. John’s to Ft. 

Lauderdale and return 
 Free Parking Behind Claussen Center 
 All meals aboard ship 
 Theatrical style entertainment on-board 
 Group cocktail party 
 On-board amenities 

PRICING SCHEDULE 
 Interior Category J  $  840.00 
 Ocean-view Category D $1023.00 
 Balcony Category BD $1240.00 
 Mini-Suite Category AC $1440.00 
 Penthouse Suite   $2598.00 
 Owner’s Suite  $2898.00 
 
All pricing is per person based on double occupancy. 
Prices are subject to change until final booking and 
may incur additional fuel surcharges solely at the  
discretion of the cruise line. 

 

For Additional Information and/or to book this exciting cruise contact: 
 

TOUCAN TRAVEL toll free at 877-761-8248 
Loretta Starrett: redds1097@comcast.net  
Tom Starrett: tomstarr74@comcast.net 

PARISH CONTACT: Dave Quist: dquist@comcast.net, 603-293-2055 
 

Toucan Travel License #ST37847 
Cruise, cruise tours, and transportation is the sole responsibility of Princess Cruise lines, Dolphin Transportation,  

and Toucan Travel.  St. John the Evangelist parish, the Diocese of Venice, and or any of their employees shall be held 
harmless in the event of any liability or litigation incurred as a result of this contract. 

Almost sold out!   Call toll free 877-761-8248 to book.

 
 

THE BLESSED EDMUND RICE SCHOOL FOR PASTORAL 
MINISTRY —  FALL 2011  

RPM 503 Gospel of Mark 

  

Phone: 941-766-7334 
Fax: 941-629-8555  

E-mail: registrar@daystar.net 
Website: www.riceschool.org 

Contact: Registrar Jennifer 
McConville, ext. 17 

The Gospel of Mark is the shortest and, according to the vast 
majority of modern New Testament scholars, the oldest 
canonical gospel.  As such, it is extremely valuable as a 
witness to how early Christians stated their beliefs about 
Jesus of Nazareth.  Our goals in this class are 1) to 
understand this Gospel as its earliest hearers would have 
understood it and 2) to explore its teachings and consider 
how they might be applied to our lives today. 

John “Jack” T. Conroy, Jr., received his Ph.D. in Theology 
in 2008 from the University of Notre Dame.  His focus 
was on Hellenistic Judaism and Christian Origins.  He 
teaches extensively in both the Hebrew Scriptures and 
the Christian Scriptures, although he has a soft spot in his 
heart for St. Paul.  Like a modern-day Paul, he travels 
extensively around the Diocese of Venice, teaching Scrip-
ture to anyone who wishes to learn.  He and his wife, 
Joan, live in Naples and attend St. Ann Parish. 

Classes held at St. Leo Parish in    
Bonita Springs: 
 Tuesdays from 6-9pm. 
August 30th through  December 13th. 
Course-registration levels: M.A. 
($800), Diploma ($600), or Audit 
($250) + $25 Registration fee for all 
levels. 
Scholarships are available.    

Wedding Banns
Third announcement between

Eva Bemova
&

Thomas Raby

Second announcement between
Syrene Tanagras

& 
Jay-Jay Babu

Are you a warm and welcoming person who has two 
hours a month to welcome newly baptized infants and 
their families into our parish community? 
If you are interested in sharing in the excitement and 
joy of the sacrament of baptism with young parents, 
our Baptism 
Hospitality Team 
could use your 
help!  The St. 
John Baptism 
Team is seeking 
caring and friendly 
parishioners 
willing to greet 
and guide families 
on their baptism 
day from their initial arrival at the church and throughout 
the baptism ceremony.  

Give witness to your faith and belief in the importance 
of baptism as you welcome newborns and their families. 
With baptisms now being offered at St. John on the first 
and third Sundays each month after the 1:00 p.m. Mass, 
we will create a schedule based on your availability to 
serve. 

To learn more about this beautiful ministry, please 
contact Natalie at 566.8740 ext. 134 or Natalie@
saintjohntheevangelist.com    

A one-hour training session for our Hospitality Team 
members will be offered in September, so please contact 
us soon if you’d like to volunteer!  

Help Welcome Newly Baptized 
Infants Into Our St. John the 
Evangelist Parish Community 

SAVE THE DATE:  The next Mass taping 
will be Tuesday, September 20 at 10:00 
a.m.  Fr. John will be the celebrant.  More 
details to follow.
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Altar Servers: 
John Dina	 591.3662

Arimatheans: 
Virginia D’Agostino 	 597.7687

Arts & Liturgical Environment: 
Kay Sanfelippo	 949.7122

Calling & Caring: 
Deacon Al Groh	 566.8740

Centering Prayer: 
Vincent Cinque	 .566.2937

Eucharistic Ministers: 
Lou Altier	 450.6004

Greeters & Ushers: 
John Smith  	 598.2306

Grief Support: 
Dee Donnelly-McGrath	 594.7193

Jamaica Mission: 
Al & Ann Kerns	 514.1553

Knights of Columbus: 
Jim Follese	 495.9741

Ladies of Charity: 
Valerie Matulis	 390.3545

Lectors:
Victor Yepez	 290.9090

Daily Mass Lectors:  
Rosemary Slevin	 596.7057

Men’s Club:
Andy Sanfelippo	 49.7122

Prayer Group: 	
Linda Reilly	 566.8740

Respect Life: 
Rosemary Erickson	 597.3941

St. Vincent de Paul: 
Bill Smart	 566.8740

Parish Ministries & Outreach Programs & Events…

Arimatheans                                                      
A group of caring parishioners 
who wish to support their brothers 
& sisters in Christ, who have 
experienced the loss of a loved 
one, by attending the funeral 
as representation of our faith 
community. Virginia: 597.7687

Bible Teaching                                            
Lectors and friends convene 
Saturdays, 10 a.m., Claussen Center 
for relevant Bible teaching and oral 
interpretation of the Scriptures. 
Everyone interested in acquiring 
greater understanding of the weekly 

readings and growing in faith with us are 
welcome to join. Victor 290.9090

Cursillistas                                                                   
Third Tuesday monthly at 7:30 PM:  The Naples 
area Ultreya meets at St. William’s Ministry 
Center, Seagate Drive. All Cursillistas are 
welcome including visitors & seasonal residents. 
Loretta Judy: 596.2291

The Circle of Comfort                                                  
Are you or a loved one affected by cancer?  
We are a support team. Our mission is to help, 
encourage, pray, listen, laugh or whatever it takes 
to help each other live one day at a time. So for 
anyone who has been affected by cancer, let us 
share our journey of experience, strength and 
hope. We do not meet on a regular basis.  If you 
can’t come to us, we will come to you.  Call Jim 
or Darlene: 495.9741

Divorced and Separated                                                
Join us to accept, love and discover the person 
God creates us to be.  The end of a marriage does 
not mean the end to our life.  Always remember 
we are always welcome at our church and most 
important in our Lord’s loving arms. For more 
information call 200.8881

Families Helping Families                                        
Mondays at 6 p.m. A program for families with 
a member who has a problem with alcohol &/or 
drugs. This is a small group setting where we talk 
& answer questions. Bill: 498.7523

Grief Support                                                       
There will be no Grief Support sessions in June 
or July. The next sessions will be held in Room 
13 of the Claussen Center on Thursdays, August 
11 and August 25 at 10:00 a.m. Dee: 594.7193

Knights of Columbus                                                        
Last Monday of every month: St. John K of C 
Officers. First Monday of every month:  
Regular meetings begin at 7:00 p.m. Visiting 
Knights are invited to join our Council meeting. 
495.9741 

The Society of St. Vincent de Paul                         
First and third Tuesday following the 8:00 a.m. 
Mass. Bill Smart: 566.8740 

Knitting & Crocheting                                          
Tuesdays from 10:00-Noon: Want to learn? 
We are a service group that knits & crochets to 
benefit those in need: blankets for soldiers, hats 
for cancer patients, baby hats & booties, & prayer 
shawls. Anne Orem: 566.9636

Ladies of Charity                                                  
The group meets monthly and volunteers in 
Immokalee schools, the Guadalupe soup kitchen 
and clothing bank and visits local nursing homes 
to assist residents who want to attend Mass. 
They are available to provide friendly visits and 
to perform simple errands for the elderly and 
homebound. Valerie Matulis: 390.3545

Mah Jong                                                                 
Wednesday, noon-3 p.m.. Beginners welcome. 
Joan Scariotti: 594.0994

Maternity Outreach                                              
This ministry is for new or expectant mothers 
who are interested in this ministry’s support 
or are just looking for fellowship and 
friendship. Tiffany Moody: 514.2927, or email: 
tmoody123@comcast.net.

Men’s Club                                                                  
Group of dedicated men  — with the superb 
assistance from their ladies — whose primary 
mission is to assist and pastor and the parish. 
Meetings are held the second Thursday of the 
month at 2:00 for about one hour. The next 
meeting will be Thursday, Oct. 13.New members 
welcome.  Andy Sanfelippo: 949.7122

M.O.F.I.A.                                                          
The group discusses the Holy Scriptures and its 
application to everyday life. Pizza, soft drinks, 
& a casual discussion group. Chet Lucarelli: 
289.2807

Philothea                                                   
Wednesday nights from 7-9 p.m. Women ages of 
20-45 meet to support & encourage one another 
through the joys & sufferings of their respective 
vocations as mothers, wives, & career women. 
This is a time to grow in fellowship with one 
another in & towards a greater relationship with 
Jesus, our Savior. Ruth Wardein: 398.4428 or 
email: redheded28@yahoo.com

Pinochle                                                            
Tuesday, 1-4 p.m. Angie Cornelius: 498.4512

Religious Gift Shop                                             
Summer hours effective until November 7: 
Saturday 2:00 p.m. -5:00 p.m., Sunday 7:45 a.m. 
-1:00 p.m. The shop is closed Monday through 
Friday. 591.4668

Sing-A-Long at Nursing Facilities                  
Sing-a-longs at the local nursing homes and 
assisted living facilities will resume in October, 
2011 through April, 2012. Schedules will be 
printed in the parish bulletin. Remember there are 
many in these places who would enjoy your joy-
filled visit all year round. Jayne Potter: 597.5483.

St. John Choir                                             
Rehearsals: Wednesdays 6:00-8:00 p.m.

St. John Nursery                                         
Available for the 3 & 5 on Saturday, & 9, 11, & 
1 on Sunday. The nursery is located in the PLC. 
Children ages 1-5. Kellymarie: 514.2937

St. John Sewing                                           
Sewing for Immokalee and Jamaica. Will return 
November, 2011.
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Brendan Budlong, Director of Youth Ministry
239.566.8740 ext. 177

Youth Ministry

Tired of rocking the summer job?  
Need a vacation from your family vacation?  

Kick off the new school year with friends you haven't seen in a 

few months and ROCK THE NIGHT OF JOY with your 
friends at St. John!

space 

mountain big
thunder

mountain

railroad

splash
mountain

MercyMe
TobyMac
Jars of Clay

Magic Kingdom

This event is for High School & Middle School (grades 6-12) youth.
"Night of Joy" is a contemporary Christian music festival.  

http://disneyworld.disney.go.com/parks/magic-kingdom/special-events/night-of-joy/

Sanctus Real
Kutless 
Chris August
VaShawn
Mitchell 

To "get on the bus" for this event you MUST complete a "2011-2012 Youth 
Ministry Registration Packet" and submit to the St. John's Youth Ministry 

Office by August 28th
The cost of attending this event is $95 per person and includes lunch on Saturday, bus 

transportation, ticket into the Magic Kingdom, and snacks on the bus

Potluck Dinner Orientation 
Middle school youth, high school 
youth, and their families are invited 
to join us on Sunday, August 14 at 
6:30 p.m. in the Claussen Center 
Seminar Room for our potluck dinner 
orientation for youth ministry. This 
orientation will help youth and their 
families become familiar with our 
parish youth ministry offerings and 
discover how each individual is an 

important element 
to the make-up of 
the community. 
If you have 
not already 
registered for 
the 2011-2012 

Youth Ministry Year, you can get it 
all done here too. Just bring a dish to 
share and yourself. We look forward to 
seeing you there.

Night of Joy 2011
Middle and high school youth are 
invited to join us on our first Youth 
Ministry Event of the year as we travel 
to Walt Disney World. Night of Joy is a 
contemporary Christian music festival 
that takes place September 10, 2011, at 
Magic Kingdom theme park. It features 
live performances by Contemporary 
Christian Music superstars in rock, 
pop and gospel. The event is $95 per 
person, which includes a pizza lunch, 
bus transportation, ticket into the 
park and snacks for the trip. Go to the 
Youth Ministry section of our parish 
website, www.saintjohntheevanglist.
com to download the information flyer 
and your Parish Youth Ministry Event 
Notification form. Seating is limited, 
so be sure to turn in your forms right 
away!

A Potluck of Opportunities
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Scott’s Corner…

Have you visited our memorial garden 
recently?  Surrounded by a beautiful 
and very thick Ficus hedge on the 
Southwest side of the church, many 
would not even know this garden 
exists.  Our landscapers have done a 
magnificent job of creating a delightful 
environment as the final resting place 

for our parishioners and their immediate family. Just this 
past week, four different parish couples chose to purchase 
space in our memorial garden. One of these four couples was 
hesitant about purchasing space in our Catholic Memorial 
Garden and suggested they 
might like to look elsewhere.  
After comparing prices 
at other cemeteries, they 
quickly returned to St. John 
the Evangelist and took 
advantage of a truly great 
deal. It costs only $1,200.00 
to purchase a space in our 
memorial garden. This is an 
all inclusive price meaning 
it includes the opening, 
closing, granite headstone 
and bronze nameplate.  I 
can assure you that this is an 
incredibly competitive price. 
As a reminder, space is very 
limited and sale of space in 
the garden may be terminated 
without notice.  I took over the 
management of the memorial 
garden several years ago and 
have learned plenty since that 
time.  The most important thing 
I have learned is that pre-
planning is essential.  Those 
couples who plan ahead and 
purchase space in our memorial 
garden have one less thing to 
worry about when a loved one passes away.  Conversely, when 
you pass away, you will leave your family one less thing to 
worry about.

As much as I find my affiliation with the memorial garden 
slightly morbid, I have actually enjoyed the opportunity to 
sit down with our parishioners and get to know them better.  
It has also allowed me to ask them candidly “how are we 
doing?”  I have been pleasantly surprised at the answers to this 
question as many of you are quite pleased with our progress. 
I also use this opportunity to set the record straight on any 

number of concerns our parishioners may have. The rumor mill 
has an odd way of spinning the truth and I am always available 
to clear up any misconceptions. So I will hope that my feeble 
attempt at a sales pitch in the prior paragraph will entice more 
of our parishioners to come on down and see me.

Work continues on the Paniccia Prayer Garden. This past week, 
crews from Driftwood Garden Center began installation of the 
water feature which will be the centerpiece of the garden.  St. 
Francis of Assisi will be perched atop the water feature with 
water cascading below him. Technicians from Best Buy began 
installation of the sound system last week which will feature 

eight speakers randomly 
placed in the shrubs within 
the garden.  We will then have 
the option of playing spiritual 
music, chants or whatever is 
deemed appropriate at any 
time of the day or night. We 
are also installing a wireless 
microphone system so that 
programs may be hosted in the 
garden such as the Seven Last 
Words. 

Please pray for our pastor and 
the youth while they are on 
mission in the Caribbean. On 

July 29, Fr. John escorted a 
sizable group of missionaries 
from around the Diocese of 
Venice to St. Lucia. While 
on mission, the youth will 
distribute the backpacks 
and supplies that you (our 
parishioners) so generously 
donated through our “Mission 
Backpack” Lenten program. I 
eagerly anticipate the pictures 
of the children of St. Lucia 
receiving their backpacks and 

supplies.  As a parish, we collected nearly $23,000.00 towards 
this Lenten backpack project. The missionaries will return 
on August 13, hopefully with a better understanding of how 
blessed we are to live in the United Sates of America.

We have reached another milestone with regards to the 
Catholic Faith Appeal. We have (just barely) broken the 60% 
threshold with approximately five months remaining in the 
2011 appeal.  Thank you once again to those who have given 
so generously to the CFA. Remember, that my wish is to 

— See Scott’s Corner, page 11



11August 7, 2011 - Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

Scott’s Corner
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— Continued from page 10
dramatically exceed our goal this year 
so that the excess may be returned to 
the parish free of assessment to be used 
for whatever projects or ministries we 
choose.

Triplet Update:
Ella, Mia and Nathaniel (Nate) continue 
to grow every day.  Actually they are 
growing at the rate of an ounce per 
day.  Based on this info, they should 
gain one pound every 16 days. Nate is 
tipping the scales at over seven pounds 

with his sisters 
coming in at 
just under seven 
pounds. They 
have each nearly 
doubled their 
birth weight as 
of last week.  
This Saturday 
they will be nine 
weeks of age!  
Attached is a 
picture of the 
trio snuggling. 

From left to right they are Ella, 
Nate and Mia.  We are still planning 
the baptism which looks to be a 
possibility at the end of this month.  
Coordinating the schedules of three 
sets of Godparents during summer is 
quite the challenge.  Thank you again 
for your ongoing prayers.

In His work together,

Scott Schlossberg, MBA
General Manager

25th Anniversary Florida 
Respect Life Conference
Registration is now open for the 
statewide Respect Life Conference! 
Join others from across the state for 
the 25th Anniversary Florida Respect 
Life Conference October 14 & 15 at 
St. Martha School, Sarasota.  Hear 
excellent national and state speakers 
share how “With God All Things 
Are Possible” including: Archbishop 
Joseph F. Naumann; Bishop Frank 
J. Dewane; Abby Johnson, a former 
Planned Parenthood Director and 
pro-life/Catholic convert; a death row 
chaplain; a fertility doctor and other 
exciting speakers. 

For details and registration visit 
the Diocesan website at  www.
dioceseofvenice.org and click on 
the Florida Respect Life Conference 
button or call 941.441.1101.
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he    ord &Life

Nineteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time: 
Year A

1 Kings 19:9a, 11-13a
Psalm 85: 9, 10, 11-12, 13-14

Romans 9:1-5
Matthew 14:22-33

A Gentle God
he world of faith contains endless possibilities.  For 
thousands of years, humanity has grappled with faith’s 
complexity. Even today, countless millions continue 
to fill our churches, synagogues, temples, shrines, and 
assembly halls, desiring to be transformed by the world 
of transcendence. People sometimes go to extraordinary 
means to find God or meaning for their lives.  The answer 
is not always what we think –– sometimes it is staring us in 
the face.  In order to find God and the purpose for our lives, 
we must listen to the teachings of scripture and the wisdom 
of the Church, and then look deep within ourselves.

In our first reading from the Book of Kings, Elijah was told 
by the Lord to go outside the cave because the Lord would 
be passing by.  Elijah was probably expecting the Lord’s 
presence to be part of a mighty encounter.  On the contrary, Elijah 
experienced the Lord in an unexpected way –– in the whispering 
of the wind.  God came to Elijah in a gentle way.  Likewise, Jesus 
comes to the disciples in the midst of a stormy sea offering them 
gentle reassurance.  In the gospel, Jesus comes to his followers 
in an unexpected way. He defies science and its laws of gravity 
and physics by walking on the water.  Not only were these people 
frightened because of the storm, they were also frightened by the 
sight of Jesus walking on the water.  Jesus tells them not to be 
afraid. Caught up in this transcendental moment, we find Peter 
wanting to be one with Jesus in the whole experience, but he does 

TWisdom of the Fathers
“In our times a special obligation 
binds us to make ourselves the 
neighbor of every person without 
exception and of actively helping 
him when he comes across our 
path, whether he be an old person 
abandoned by all, a foreign 
laborer unjustly looked down 
upon, a refugee, a child born of 
an unlawful union and wrongly 
suffering for a sin he did not 
commit, or a hungry person 
who disturbs our conscience by 
recalling the voice of the Lord, ‘As 
long as you did it for one of these 
the least of my brethren, you did it 
for me’ (Matt. 25:40).”

Gaudium et Spes (Church in the 
Modern World) paragraph 27.
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not have the faith or the power within him to walk on 
the water. Why? Peter is distracted by the strong wind 
and the dangerous waters around him and lacks faith.  
Jesus recognizes Peter’s weakness and stretches out 
his hand to save Peter, bringing him to safety.

God makes himself known to each of us in unexpected 
ways. He is very much a God of surprises. We do 
not necessarily have to go to places of pilgrimage, 
holy shrines, churches, mountain tops or beaches to 
find him present (even though God is always in those 
places).  God is present in the vulnerability of love that 
exists between spouses and is found in the struggles of 
family life.  Wherever people actively engage in works 
of charity and mercy, God is also there.  God can be 
found in the midst of the poor, the sick, imprisoned, 

Reflection Questions

What surprises you about the encounters with 
God in the readings today? 

What is significant about Jesus walking on the 
water? 

How does Jesus quell the fears of the disciples?  

How do you relate to Elijah’s experience of 
God?

 Name the ways in which you have encountered 
God in the “storms” or turmoil of your 
personal experience. 

How does Jesus offer you courage?

Reflecting 
on the Sunday Readings 
with Fr. John J. Ludden, Pastor

and the lonely. The Lord is always present to us in the 
“storms” of our lives always with an outstretched arm, 
ready to save us. Even though we may lack faith when 
we are faced with hardships, God is always ready to 
redeem and save us.  Jesus’ words to the disciples are 
words that should resonate with us when we struggle: 
“Take courage, it is I, do not be afraid.” In short, the 

Lord is a God of all seasons who can be 
found in every time and place. It is up to 
each one of us to discern His presence 
and follow His will.

We pray:  
Lord, you are present to us in the 
whispers of the wind, calling us forth 
to follow your will.  When the storm 
clouds of life cast their shadow 
upon us, we humbly ask that you 
protect us with an outstretched arm. 
O Lord, be in all things, through all 
things and above all things. May you 
transform our world with your tender 
love and mercy. 
Amen.
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PART SIX OF A 9-PART SERIES ON THE NEW LITURGY

Liturgical Participation

The celebration of Mass is an act of the 
whole assembly gathered for worship. In the 
Mass, the Church is joined to the action of 
Christ. We are joined to this divine action 

through Baptism, which incorporates us into the risen 
Christ. This action, which lies at “the center of the 
whole of Christian life” (General Instruction of the 
Roman Missal [GIRM], no. 16), is initiated not by us 
but by God acting in and through the Church as the 
Body of the risen Christ. The Liturgy is designed to 
bring about in all those who make up the worshiping 
assembly a “participation of the faithful, namely in 
body and in mind, a participation fervent with faith, 
hope, and charity” (GIRM, no. 18). To the extent that 
we are able to participate in this way, the work of 
redemption becomes personally effective for each of 
us. By such participation we make the actions and 
prayers of the Liturgy our own; we enter more fully 
into our personal communion with Christ’s redeem-
ing act and perfect worship.

“In the celebration of Mass the faithful form a 
holy people, a people of God’s own possession and a 
royal priesthood, so that they may give thanks to God 
and offer the unblemished sacri� cial Victim not only 
by means of the hands of the priest but also together 
with him, and so that they map learn to offer their very 
selves. They should, moreover, take care to show this 
by their deep religious sense and their charity toward 
brothers and sisters who participate with them in the 
same celebration. . . . Moreover, they are to form one 
body, whether in hearing the word of God, or in taking 
part in the prayers and in the singing, or above all by 
the common offering of the Sacri� ce and by a partici-
pating together at the Lord’s table” (GIRM, nos. 95, 96).
      The participation of each person in the Liturgy is 
important. Each person needs to do his or her part.

oRdaiNed MiNiSTRieS iN 
The liTURGY
Bishops and priests are called to act in the Liturgy in the 
very person of Christ, on behalf of his people, pronounc-
ing the most sacred prayers of our faith, presiding over 
the celebration of the sacred mysteries, explaining God’s 

Word and feeding God’s People on the Body and Blood of 
Christ. A bishop has the added responsibility of being the 
chief shepherd, the principal liturgist of his diocese in his 
role as the successor of the Apostles. By God’s grace others 
are ordained to the ministry of deacon. In the celebration 
of the Mass deacons proclaim the Gospel, occasionally 
preach the homily, and assist the bishop and priest in exer-
cising their sacred duties.

oTheR liTURGiCal MiNiSTRieS
In addition to the ordained ministries, some roles in the 
Liturgy are exercised by lay people who place their time 
and talent at the service of the liturgical assembly as aco-
lytes (altar servers), lectors, extraordinary ministers of Holy 
Communion, cantors, choir members, instrumentalists, 
leaders of song, and ushers. Others contribute their time 
and talent to planning and organizing the Liturgy; to keep-
ing the church and the vestments, vessels, and appoint-
ments clean and well ordered; or to providing decorations 
that refl ect the spirit of the liturgical feast or season.

Th is variety of offi  ces and roles is desirable and should 
be maintained. It is desirable that individuals function in 
roles of service at Mass. For example, if a deacon is pres-
ent, the priest celebrant or a concelebrant should not read 
the Gospel. Th e lector should not take on the role of a 
server or an extraordinary minister of Holy Communion. 
A wide variety of services needs to be performed, and it is 
preferable that diff erent individuals exercise those services 
so that the talents and gifts God has placed within the 
Christian community are fully used and that these roles 
of service are not monopolized by a few.

Th ose engaged in liturgical roles need to be well pre-
pared for those roles and to know how to carry them out 
with reverence, dignity, and understanding. Receiving 
the proper preparation requires a further gift of time on 
the part of the person being prepared as well as on the 
part of those in the parish responsible for the training of 
liturgical ministers. Finally, the practical task of assign-
ing individuals to particular Masses and organizing the 
distribution of roles is another indispensable element in 
the fabric of well-ordered liturgical ministry in a parish.

All the baptized need to understand that part 
of their duty regarding the Liturgy is to accept some 
responsibility for the Liturgy, to place themselves and 
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by means of the hands of the priest but also together 
with him, and so that they map learn to offer their very 
selves. They should, moreover, take care to show this 
by their deep religious sense and their charity toward 
brothers and sisters who participate with them in the 
same celebration. . . . Moreover, they are to form one 
body, whether in hearing the word of God, or in taking 
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the Gospel. Th e lector should not take on the role of a 
server or an extraordinary minister of Holy Communion. 
A wide variety of services needs to be performed, and it is 
preferable that diff erent individuals exercise those services 
so that the talents and gifts God has placed within the 
Christian community are fully used and that these roles 
of service are not monopolized by a few.

Th ose engaged in liturgical roles need to be well pre-
pared for those roles and to know how to carry them out 
with reverence, dignity, and understanding. Receiving 
the proper preparation requires a further gift of time on 
the part of the person being prepared as well as on the 
part of those in the parish responsible for the training of 
liturgical ministers. Finally, the practical task of assign-
ing individuals to particular Masses and organizing the 
distribution of roles is another indispensable element in 
the fabric of well-ordered liturgical ministry in a parish.

All the baptized need to understand that part 
of their duty regarding the Liturgy is to accept some 
responsibility for the Liturgy, to place themselves and 
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their God-given talents at the service of the liturgical 
community whenever possible. Whether one brings up 
the gifts at the Presentation; reads the Word of God; 
assists with the distribution of Communion and brings 
the Eucharist to those unable to be present at Mass; 
serves at the altar; provides music that augments the joy, 
solemnity, and festivity of the celebration; or serves the 
assembled community as an usher, he or she is contrib-
uting to the worship of the community and fulfilling the 
responsibility that comes with Baptism.

Not all members of the parish community will have 
the time, energy, strength, or ability to serve in these 
roles. However, individuals must be careful not to excuse 
themselves too easily. What is important is that all 
understand that the celebration of Liturgy is not just the 
responsibility of the pastor, although he is delegated by 
the bishop to oversee the liturgical life of the parish. Pas-
tors need the help of people who are serious about living 
out their baptismal right and responsibility to worship.

The Role of The BapTized
This catalog of specialized roles might give the impres-
sion that those who are not exercising one of these roles 
are free to sit back passively and simply let the Liturgy 
happen around them. Nothing could be further from 
the truth. Those who come together for Liturgy do not 
have the luxury of acting as spectators, waiting for all to 
be done for them. “Full, conscious, and active participa-
tion” in the Liturgy (as commended by the Second Vati-
can Council) is not only their right but also their duty 
and their responsibility. That responsibility includes full 
engagement throughout the liturgical celebration. The 
baptized faithful who form the congregation are called 
to join in praise and thanksgiving in song and spoken 
word, to listen attentively to God’s Word, and to exercise 
their baptismal priesthood in prayer for the Church, the 
world, and all in need during the General Intercessions. 

In the Liturgy of the Eucharist the baptized faithful 
join their prayer to that of the priest celebrant, offering 
Christ the Victim, “not only by means of the hands of the 
priest but also together with him,” and offer themselves 
as well (GIRM, no. 95). Their participation culminates 

in the reception of the Body and Blood of the Lord, the 
sacrament that unites them more fully with Christ their 
Head and with one another. We need to be aware, there-
fore, that “participation” does not refer primarily to exter-
nal activity or function during the celebration of Mass; 
rather, it refers to a deeply spiritual, interior participation 
of mind and heart, filled with devotion and penetrating 
the very depths of the mysteries we celebrate.

In their sincere efforts to participate, those present 
minister to the priest celebrant, to others who serve in 
liturgical roles, and to one another. Their attention and 
active engagement in the celebration can draw from 
the priest celebrant and the other ministers the best 
they have to offer. Their enthusiastic song and verbal 
responses made with conviction can encourage others 
to sing and respond; their very presence at the celebra-
tion of Mass when so many other enticing options might 
have been chosen instead supports and reinforces others 
who have made the same choice.

The Liturgy, then, is about the action of God’s own 
people, each with different offices and roles. When we 
play our roles in the Liturgy with our bodies, minds, and 
hearts fully engaged, we make to God a perfect sacrifice 
of praise.
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5	
  PM	
  Contemporary	
  Mass	
  Music	
  Worship	
  Aid	
  
Sunday,	
  August	
  7,	
  2011:	
  	
  the	
  19th	
  Sunday	
  in	
  Ordinary	
  Time	
  

Opening	
  Song:	
  	
  	
   Indescribable	
   Laura	
  Story	
   CCLI	
  Song	
  No.	
  4403076.	
  ©	
  2004	
  worshiptogether.com	
  songs	
  |	
  sixsteps	
  Music	
  
|	
  Gleaning	
  Publishing	
  (Admin.	
  by	
  EMI	
  Christian	
  Music	
  Publishing)	
  Laura	
  Story.	
  All	
  rights	
  Reserved.	
  www.ccli.com.	
  CCLI	
  License	
  No.	
  2008891.	
  

Verse	
  1	
  
From	
  the	
  highest	
  of	
  heights	
  to	
  the	
  depths	
  of	
  the	
  sea	
  
Creation's	
  revealing	
  your	
  majesty	
  
From	
  the	
  colors	
  of	
  fall	
  to	
  the	
  fragrance	
  of	
  spring	
  
Ev'ry	
  creature	
  unique	
  in	
  the	
  song	
  that	
  it	
  sings,	
  
All	
  exclaiming:	
  	
  

Verse	
  2	
  
Who	
  has	
  told	
  ev'ry	
  lightning	
  bolt	
  where	
  it	
  should	
  go	
  
Or	
  seen	
  heavenly	
  storehouses	
  laden	
  with	
  snow	
  
Who	
  imagined	
  the	
  sun	
  and	
  gives	
  source	
  to	
  its	
  light	
  
Yet	
  conceals	
  it	
  to	
  bring	
  us	
  the	
  coolness	
  of	
  night	
  
None	
  can	
  fathom:

Chorus	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  
	
  
Kyrie	
   •	
  	
  	
  spoken	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   Gloria	
  	
  	
  	
  •	
  	
  30	
  	
  Heritage	
  Mass	
  

Responsorial	
  Psalm	
  (85)	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Music	
  by	
  Tom	
  Oram,	
  ©	
  2011	
  A	
  Chasing	
  After	
  Wind	
  Music	
  (BMI).	
  	
  Used	
  with	
  permission.	
  

Lord,	
  let	
  us	
  see	
  your	
  kindness,	
  and	
  grant	
  us	
  your	
  salvation.	
  

Gospel	
  Acclamation	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   7	
   Celtic	
  Alleluia	
  
	
  

Preparation	
   	
   428	
   Be	
  Not	
  Afraid	
  	
   Bob	
  Dufford	
  

Sanctus	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   64	
   	
  St.	
  Louis	
  Jesuits	
  Mass	
  

Memorial	
  Acclamation	
   	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
   	
   	
   	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Danish	
  Amen	
  Mass	
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Great	
  Amen	
  	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   77	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Danish	
  Amen	
  Mass	
  

Agnus	
  Dei	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   	
   19	
   	
  	
  	
  	
   	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  Celtic	
  Mass	
  
	
  

Communion	
  Song	
   	
   Breathe	
   Marie	
  Barnett	
   CCLI	
  Song	
  No.	
  1874117.	
  	
  ©	
  1995	
  Mercy	
  /	
  Vineyard	
  Publishing	
  (Admin.	
  by	
  

Music	
  Services).	
  Marie	
  Barnett,	
  arranged	
  and	
  revised	
  by	
  Tom	
  Oram.	
  All	
  rights	
  Reserved.	
  CCLI	
  License	
  No.	
  2008891.

Meditation	
  /	
  Blessing	
   Hosanna	
  	
   Brooke	
  Fraser	
   CCLI	
  Song	
  No.	
  4785835.	
  	
  ©	
  2006	
  Hillsong	
  Publishing	
  (Admin.	
  by	
  EMI	
  	
  
Christian	
  Music	
  Publishing).	
  	
  Brooke	
  Fraser.	
  	
  For	
  use	
  solely	
  with	
  the	
  SongSelect	
  Terms	
  of	
  Use.	
  	
  All	
  rights	
  Reserved.	
  www.ccli.com.	
  	
  CCLI	
  License	
  No.	
  2008891.	
  

Verse	
  1	
  
I	
  see	
  the	
  King	
  of	
  glory	
  coming	
  on	
  the	
  clouds	
  with	
  fire	
  
The	
  whole	
  earth	
  shakes,	
  the	
  whole	
  earth	
  shakes,	
  yeah	
  
I	
  see	
  his	
  love	
  and	
  mercy	
  washing	
  over	
  all	
  our	
  sins	
  
The	
  people	
  sing,	
  the	
  people	
  sing:	
   (to	
  chorus)	
  
	
  

Verse	
  2	
  
I	
  see	
  a	
  generation	
  rising	
  up	
  to	
  take	
  their	
  place	
  
With	
  selfless	
  faith,	
  with	
  selfless	
  faith	
  
I	
  see	
  a	
  near	
  revival	
  stirring	
  as	
  we	
  pray	
  and	
  seek	
  
We're	
  on	
  our	
  knees,	
  we're	
  on	
  our	
  knees:

Chorus 	
  

	
  

	
  

Bridge)	
  	
  Heal	
  my	
  heart	
  and	
  make	
  it	
  clean,	
  Open	
  up	
  my	
  eyes	
  to	
  the	
  things	
  unseen	
  
Show	
  me	
  how	
  to	
  love	
  like	
  you	
  have	
  loved	
  me.	
  

Break	
  my	
  heart	
  for	
  what	
  breaks	
  yours,	
  Everything	
  I	
  am	
  for	
  your	
  Kingdom's	
  cause	
  
As	
  I	
  walk	
  from	
  earth	
  into	
  eternity	
  

	
  
Closing	
  Song	
  	
   	
   540	
   They’ll	
  Know	
  We	
  Are	
  Christians	
  	
   Peter	
  Scholtes	
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Hymns for the 19th Sunday in Ordinary Time, August 6 & 7, 2011 
Entrance Hymn:  428 Be Not Afraid 
Preparation Hymn: 415 Blest Are They 
Communion Hymn: 499 Gift of Finest Wheat 
     474 Now We Remain 
Closing Hymn:  424 Faith of Our Fathers 

Summer choir has returned! For the next six weeks, the St. John the Evangelist Adult Choir 
will resume singing at one Mass each weekend, according to the schedule below.  Would you like to 
try your hand at singing great music with great people?  All you need to do is show up, 45 minutes 
before the Mass, in the Choir Room in the Claussen Center.  ItÕs really that simple!  If you have any 
questions, feel free to call or email Tom or Ellie:  566-8740 ext. 179, or 
tom@saintjohntheevangelist.com!   Thanks so much to those who are so dedicated to making our 
Masses more beautiful throughout the year.  We are very blessed by the stewardship of your talents. 

St. John the 
Evangelist Summer 

Choir Schedule 
Please meet in the Choir Room 45 

minutes prior to Sunday Mass  
(8:15 or 10:15 AM)  

August 14  9:00 AM Mass 
August 21  11:00 AM Mass 
August 28  9:00 AM Mass 
September 4  11:00 AM Mass 
September 11 9:00 AM Mass 

Choir rehearsals (Wednesdays from 6 to 8 
PM) will resume on September 14.	
  

Mass Parts for Ordinary Time (July 2 to November 26, 2011) 
Kyrie:   spoken 
Gloria:  30 Heritage Mass 
Gospel Acclamation: 7 Celtic Mass 
Sanctus: 64 St. Louis Jesuits Mass 
Memorial Acclamation: in center of bulletin  

Great Amen: 77 Danish Amen Mass 
Our Father:  spoken 
Agnus Dei:  19 Celtic Mass 

	
  

HEY KIDS -- ChildrenÕs Choir is returning this fall!  Watch 
this space next week for an update on an exciting new year of 


